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FAX: 850-201-8017 

 
 
 
July 7, 2023 

 

Dear Students, Faculty, Staff, and Students: 

 

Regarding the new “permitless carry” law that went into effect on July 1, possession of a firearm 

at Tallahassee Community College, and all other colleges and universities in Florida, is still 

prohibited.  

 

The law remains unchanged regarding where a person can carry a firearm and who can carry a 

firearm.  

 

For more information, please familiarize yourself with Florida laws regarding weapons and 

firearms Statutes & Constitution :View Statutes : Online Sunshine (state.fl.us).  

 

Wesley S. Hardin  

Chief of Police  

Tallahassee Community College  

Police Department Office 

(850) 201-6446 

Department (850) 201-6100 

 

 

http://www.leg.state.fl.us/Statutes/index.cfm?App_mode=Display_Statute&Search_String=&URL=0700-0799/0790/Sections/0790.06.html

